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Note that there are two cases here. 
 
CONSTRUCTION LAW; ALTERNATIVE DISPUTE RESOLUTION; ARBITRATION; INCORPORATION 
CLAUSES:  An incorporation clause binding a subcontractor to all terms in a prime 
contract does not incorporate an arbitration agreement in absence of an express 
and specific agreement to arbitrate.  
 
Wonder Works Construction v. R.C. Dolner, Inc. 901 N.Y.S. 2d 30 (N.Y. App. Div. 
2010).  
 
Contractor demanded that Subcontractor participate in arbitration proceedings 
with the project owner. The Subcontractor petitioned to stay the arbitration. The 
subcontract contained incorporation clauses binding subcontractor to all 
provision and terms in the prime contract. The Subcontractor was also required to 
assume all of the rights and obligations that the Contractor had assumed in 
respect of the project regarding the Subcontractor's work. A provision within the 
prime contract stated that the Subcontractor is bound by any arbitration award 
between the Contractor and project owner.  
 
The prime contact contained inconsistencies with respect to the arbitration 
provision, at one point giving the project owner with the exclusive right to 
consent to the addition of a subcontractor in an arbitration proceeding and in 
another provision providing the Contractor with such a right. The prime contract 
also stated that arbitration would not include "by consolidation as joinder or in 
any manner " parties other than the project owner and Contractor.  
 
The trial court dismissed the Subcontractor's petition, ordering the 
Subcontractor to participate in the arbitration.  
 
The appellate court reversed, holding that the arbitration clause in the prime 
contract was not incorporated by reference into the subcontract. Under New York 
law, incorporation clauses referencing prime contract clauses in a construction 
subcontract bind a subcontractor only to "prime contract provisions relating to 
the scope, quality, character, and amber of the work to be performed by the 
subcontractor" which the court held was not included an arbitration agreement. 
The court found that intent to incorporate the terms of an arbitration provision 
must be clear to be enforceable. On this basis, the court held that the 
arbitration provision in the prime contract relied on "implication and subtlety" 
and thus lacked any express and specific agreement holding the Subcontractor to 
arbitration.         
 
Comment: Note that the decision and supporting authority relate only to the 
construction context - contractors and subcontractors.  Further, it included the 
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notion that the prime contract relied upon "implication and subtlety."  What does 
that do to this case as authority, even in the construction law context?  
 
MORTGAGES; FORECLOSURE; ARBITRATION; WAIVER:. A mortgagor may waive its right to 
compel arbitration if it acts inconsistently with the intention to arbitrate in 
the litigation of the foreclosure.  
 
LZG Realty, LLC v. H.D.W. 2005 Forest, LLC 896 N.Y.S.2d 389 (N.Y. App. Div. 
2010).   
 
Mortgagees brought a foreclosure action A year and a half later, while the action 
was still pending, Mortgagor asserted the right to arbitrate the debt claim under 
a provision in the loan agreement. The Mortgager had failed to assert his right 
to arbitrate in his answer to the action. The trial court held that the Mortgagor 
had waived his right to arbitration.  
 
The appellate court affirmed, finding that the Mortgagor acted inconsistently 
with the intention to arbitrate as (i) Mortgagor used litigation tools such as 
extensive discovery, (ii) Mortgagor waited until over one year after the action 
aroused to assert his arbitration right, and (iii) the Mortgagor's only reason 
for not asserting his arbitration right earlier was that he lacked a copy of the 
contract and had forgotten that he had the right to arbitrate.      
 
Comment: Once again, the principle is interesting, but the court's analysis of 
the equitable basis for waiver is somewhat special - as the alleged waiver was 
non-volitional.  Perhaps an estoppel claim would be more appropriate - if the 
court could show that the mortgagee was injured by the delay.   
 
Is the waiver based upon sheer laziness of the mortgagor (and its counsel) by 
failing to read the loan agreement for a year after the filing of foreclosure?   
 
Items reported here and in the ABA publications are for general information 
purposes only and should not be relied upon in the course of representation or in 
the forming of decisions in legal matters.  The same is true of all commentary 
provided by contributors to the DIRT list.  Accuracy of data and opinions 
expressed are the sole responsibility of the DIRT editor or individual 
contributors and are in no sense the publication of the ABA. 
 
Parties posting messages to DIRT are posting to a source that is readily 
accessible by members of the general public, and should take that fact into 
account in evaluating confidentiality issues. 
 
ABOUT DIRT: 
 
DIRT is an internet discussion group for serious real estate professionals. 
Message volume varies, but commonly runs 5 to 15 messages per work day. 
 
DIRT Developments are posted periodically, as supply dictates. 
 
To subscribe, send the message 
 
subscribe Dirt [your name] 



 
to 
 
listserv@listserv.umkc.edu 
 
To cancel your subscription, send the message signoff DIRT to the address: 
 
listserv@listserv.umkc.edu 
 
for information on other commands, send the message Help to the listserv address. 
 
DIRT has an alternate, more extensive coverage that includes not only commercial 
and general real estate matters but also focuses specifically upon residential 
real estate matters.  Because real estate brokers generally find this service 
more valuable, it is named "BrokerDIRT."  But residential specialist attorneys, 
title insurers, lenders and others interested in the residential market will want 
to subscribe to this alternative list.  If you subscribe to BrokerDIRT, it is not 
necessary also to subscribe to DIRT, as BrokerDIRT carries all DIRT traffic in 
addition to the residential discussions. 
 
To subscribe to BrokerDIRT, send the message 
 
subscribe BrokerDIRT [your name] 
 
to 
 
listserv@listserv.umkc.edu 
 
To cancel your subscription to BrokerDIRT, send the message signoff BrokerDIRT to 
the address: 
 
listserv@listserv.umkc.edu 
DIRT is a service of the American Bar Association Section on Real Property, 
Probate & Trust Law and the University of Missouri, Kansas City, School of Law.  
Daily Developments are copyrighted by Patrick A. Randolph, Jr., Professor of Law, 
UMKC School of Law, but Professor Randolph grants permission for copying or 
distribution of Daily Developments for educational purposes, including 
professional continuing education, provided that no charge is imposed for such 
distribution and that appropriate credit is given to Professor Randolph, any 
substitute reporters, DIRT, and its sponsors. 
 
All DIRT Developments, and scores of other cases, arranged topically, are 
reported in hardcopy form in the ABA Quarterly Report.  This is a limited 
subscription service, available to ABA Section Members, ACMA members and members 
of the NAR.   Qualified subscribers may Subscribe to this Report ($30 for Two 
Years) by Sending a Check to Ms. Bunny Lee, ABA Section on Real Property, Trust & 
Estate Law, 321 N. Clark Street, Chicago, Il 60610. Contact Bunny Lee  at (312) 
988-5651, Leeb@staff.abanet.org   ABA members also can access prior and current 
editions of this report on the ABA RPTE section website. 
 
DIRT has a WebPage at: 
http://dirt.umkc.edu/  
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